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Dear Colleague 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT PENSION SCHEME IN SCOTLAND

USE OF GAD PRODUCED CETV GUIDANCE

As you know, Brian Town of DCLG wrote to pension fund managers in E&W on 23 December 2010 advising funds (or rather, reminding them of his earlier advice) to continue using existing GAD guidance until new transfer-in factors were produced.  As agreed, I am now writing to Scottish Funds about backlogged cases to state that where the request was made before 1 October 2010 such cases should be dealt with using old factors both in and out.

Questions have also been asked about the latest GAD non-club transfer-in tables not including 1/80th factors. This letter confirms that for all cases involving new joiners since 1 October 2010, or the extension of the 12 month period, funds should use the 1/60th factors and explain – in particular where an extension has been sought – that this is the method which will be used.

Factors to deal with ARC payments are still subject to GAD clearance.

Yours sincerely

David Lauder
